


Statistics

ωWe saw a 27.71% decreasein violent crime in 2024 compared to 2023.Violent Crime

ωWe saw a 57.14% increase in criminal homicide in 2024 compared to 
2023. We are coming off a four-year low for homicides in the Northwest 
District, as 2023 we saw a 43% decrease in homicides compared to 2022.

Criminal Homicide

ωWe saw a 31.12% decrease in aggravated assault in 2024 compared to 
2023.Aggravated Assault

ωWe saw a 2.56% decreasein property crime in 2024 compared to 2023. Property Crime



Great work by 
Northwest 

District Teams, 
Shifts, and 

Units!
ÅThe decrease in total violent crime, aggravated assault, and 

property crime can be attributed to the work of day shift, 
middle shift, late shift, detective unit, VRT, and VCTF. 



Community engagement/educational opportunities our officers 
assisted with in 2024

Coffee with a Cop 
events

Donut with a Cop in 
schools

Task Force Meetings

Numerous 
community 

meetings and crime 
watch meetings

Gun safety talks 
with children

Active 
Shooter/Attacker 
Response Training

Fraud Prevention 
for Seniors 

Presentations

Mobile/Roving Roll 
Calls

Reading to children 
at schools and 

libraries 

Back-to-School 
events to hand out 

supplies

Speaking to schools 
during career day 

about law 
enforcement

Assisted with 
training students in 
Pike Township for a 

5k run.

Foot Patrols and 
Directed Patrols

Multiple Trunk-or-
Treat events

Recruiting Events 
for IMPD 



In 2024, IMPD Northwest District 
provided gun locks at multiple 

community events and meetings 
while emphasizing the importance of 
gun safety in homes, especially those 

with children in them.



National Night Out, Community Day and our 10th

!ƴƴǳŀƭ ΨCruisinǿƛǘƘ /ƻǇǎ /ŀǊ {ƘƻǿΩ ǿŜǊŜ ŀƭƭ ŦŀƴǘŀǎǘƛŎ 
events that brought hundreds of community members 

together! 

It would be nearly impossible to count how many 
positive interactions and connections were made 

between IMPD Northwest District officers and the 
community during these events. 



In December, we took part in the annual 
Clothe-a-Child event. With the help of 

donors, we were able to make Christmas 
wishes come true for five children in the 

Northwest District area. This included 
breakfast, lunch, and a shopping 

experience with officers!



Please enjoy the following 
slide of photos showing 

Northwest District officers 
in action as they served the 

community in 2024.
























































